




b) Elks Plot Information

Chair Kilbourn reported that there was no update for this item. 

c) Maintenance & Repair of Cemetery Gate

Chair Kilbourn indicated that the primary issues with the gate had still not been resolved but that a new 
lock had been installed. J. Richardson provided additional details on the current status of the gate. C. 

Chase shared that he had provided J. Cotter with contact information for the National Association of 
Women in Construction per the invitation from J. Desmond and that he is waiting to hear back from them. 

d) Cemetery "Tourist" Rack Card

Chair Kilbourn noted that this was a project being undertaken by J. Desmond, who was absent and thus 
no update was available. C. Chase confirmed that he had compiled and forward J. Desmond a list of 
feedback from the Commission members who had responded to her initial drafts and request for input. 

e) Additional White Cross Placements/Replacements

J. Richardson confirmed that this project was still underway and that a couple more units had been added
to their list after being damaged by moose and the mower.

NEW BUSINESS 

a) Placement of the Vachon Information Board

C. Chase displayed imaged that had been sent via email on the meeting room projector screen. Chair

Kilbourn discussed the placement of the Vachon Information Board, suggesting that it would be best to 
trim the pole to allow the sign to be lower to the ground and closer to the monument. J. Richardson 

pointed out that this option would also be more ideal for mowing considerations. A. Stratman asked if it 
was going to be lower to the ground, should they angle the board slightly upwards. She confirmed the 
need to accommodate the mower. Chair Kilbourn explained that the sign is larger than it appears in the 
photos and that even with a lower placement it would be easy to read without angling it upward. J. 

Richardson added that the mounting bracket attaching the board to the pole was not adjustable. Chair 

Kilbourn suggested A. Stratman take a look the next time she is at the cemetery.

b) Cemetery Grounds Maintenance

Chair Kilbourn stated that it was unfortunate J. Cotter was not present to discuss some of their concerns 
pertaining to grounds maintenance. C. Chase suggested that they share their thoughts regardless, which 
would be summarized within the meeting minutes, and that he could reach out to J. Cotter to convey any 
specific items needing to be addressed sooner. 

Chair Kilbourn began by asking why the bagging attachment is never used when the cemetery is mowed, 
citing the space it takes up in their shed. She discussed the considerable amount of time spent by volunteers 
raking up grass clippings. Photos to illustrate the problem were shared on the meeting screen. J. 

Richardson pointed out that the clippings settle around gravesite markers which leads to sedimentation 
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